
 TOWN OF MIDDLEBURY 
Library Board of Trustees 

Minutes 
Tuesday, May 8, 2018 – 3:00 P.M. 

The Meeting Room 
30 Crest Road, Middlebury CT 06762 

 
Present:   Rita H. Smith, Chairman  Also Present: Brigitte M. Bessette, Recording Clerk 

William J. Stowell    
  Ronald G. Clark, Sr. 

Robert C. Desmarais, Sr.  Excused Absent:   Patricia C. Fahey 
  Peter C. Vaccarelli  
  Jo-Ann LoRusso – Library Director 

 
Call to Order with Pledge of Allegiance 
The meeting was called to order at 3:00 P.M. by Mrs. Smith with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 
Attendance – See above.    
 
Approval of April 10, 2018 Meeting Minutes –   Mr. Stowell MOTIONED to approve the 
Minutes of the April 10, 2018 Meeting, SECONDED by Mr. Clark, unanimous approval.  
 
Trustee Reports 
Treasurer’s Report – Mr. Stowell submitted his report to each Trustee Member.   There was 
$550.00 deposited in the Brick Sales and Room Naming Opportunities accounts during the 
period April 1, 2018 through April 30, 2018 from the sale of two regular 4 x 8 bricks and two 
large 8 x 8 bricks.   There were no expenditures during this period.  Total Brick Sales to date = 
$51,345.00, Total Expenses to date = $29,170.45, Balance in Fund 61 (Brick Sales and Room 
Naming Opportunities account) = $22,174.55.      
 
Mr. Clark MOTIONED to accept the Treasurer’s Report as submitted, SECONDED by Mr. 
Desmarais, unanimous approval. 
 
Secretary’s Report – Mr. Desmarais read for the record a resignation letter from Kyla DeRisi 
dated May 2, 2018 (see attached).   
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Director’s Report – Mrs. LoRusso confirmed that all Board Members received via email the 
attached Director’s Report.  April 2018 Statistics, Library Programs and Services and Upcoming 
Events (see attached) were briefly discussed.   
 
The Friends of the Middlebury Public Library, Inc. will be hosting an “Antiques Road Show” on 
May 17, 2018 from 6 – 7:30 p.m.  The ticket price for those wishing to attend and observe is 
$3.00.  For anyone wishing to have items (maximum of 3) appraised by Wayne Mattox of 
Woodbury, the ticket price is $10.00.  There is limited seating of twenty five.   
 
May is Mental Health Awareness Month.  Various informational pamphlets and displays are 
located throughout the library. 
 
There are currently two part time Library Assistant job openings.   These positions have been 
advertised in the Bee-Intellegencer, Voices and the Connecticut Library Association.   Mrs. 
LoRusso also requested it be posted on the Town website.   All applications are available 
through the town website and sent directly to the library.   
 
The Middlebury Public Library will be closed Memorial Day - Monday, May 28, 2018.  From 
Memorial Day through Labor Day the library is closed on weekends.    
 
Mr. Desmarais MOTIONED to approve the Director’s Report, SECONDED by Mr. Stowell, 
unanimous approval. 

 
Old Business – Lower level lease update 
Mrs. Smith was informed by Town Attorney Dana D’Angelo that the concerned lower level lease 
agreement was fully executed yesterday (May 7, 2018) by Kathy Kelly and First Selectman 
Edward B. St. John.  The projected move in date is May 15, 2018. 
 
New Business – Mr. Stowell recommends waiting a bit longer to place the current brick order.  If 
additional bricks are sold and more than five are ordered, the additional engraving fee can be 
avoided.   
 
Also, there has been some concern regarding the bricks themselves.  “White spots” seem to 
have been appearing on the bricks.  The Town mason determined it is the way these bricks are 
manufactured (utilizing sea shells) down south.  The Polar Engraving website 
(www.polarengraving.com) sample pictures do reveal the concerned spots.  After a brief 
discussion is was agreed that since the white spots are “normal” and there have been no official 
complaints, no changes or further action is necessary.   
 
 

http://www.polarengraving.com/
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Public Comment – None 
 
Adjournment – Mr. Stowell MOTIONED to adjourn the meeting at 3:15 P.M., SECONDED by Mr. 
Vaccarelli, unanimous approval. 
 
These minutes are submitted subject to approval. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Brigitte M. Bessette 
Recording Clerk 
 
 
Attachments 
Cc:  Library Board of Trustees 
 Library Director 

Town Clerk 
Web Master 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 











 


